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COVID-19 (Coronavirus) 

On 26th March 2020, the Coronavirus Act 2020 came into force. 

 

The Act relates to a wide range of matters associated with the COVID-19 outbreak 

and the Government has published advice on the actions required by everyone to 

stop the spread of the virus, including maintaining strict separation from others 

wherever possible during this unprecedented time. 

 

During this time, it will be harder for officers to carry out their work in the usual way 

and the inspection of properties and taking of enforcement action will be affected. It 

is acknowledged that Landlords will find it more difficult to comply with their legal 

obligations. 

 

As a result, during this time, Charnwood Borough Council will;  

 

• Ensure that the work of its officers is carried out in line with the Council’s 

Health and Safety Policies and Procedures  

• Prioritise resources to ensure vulnerable tenants and imminent risks to health 

are targeted 

• Base all decisions on an assessment of risk 

• Take a pragmatic approach to enforcement that ensures tenants are kept safe 

and landlords are supported 

Property Inspections 

 
Where possible, officers will contact tenants with concerns about housing standards 

and utilise photographs or video footage to assess the nature of the issue.   

 
Inspections by the Strategic and Private Sector Housing Service at this time will be 
reserved for situations where there is; 
 

• A duty to inspect because, for example, there is an imminent risk to a tenant’s 

health due to a serious hazard 

• A serious hazard that was previously identified and may still exist 

• A vulnerable tenant and it is not clear whether there could be a serious hazard 

present 

Inspections will only be carried out where relevant Government guidance at the time 
allows and in line with the Council’s Health and Safety Policy. 
 
 



appendix 6  
 
 

13 35 

 
 
 

Enforcement Action 

 
A pragmatic, appropriate and risk-based approach will be taken to enforcement 
action during the current situation and all decisions will be made on the merits of the 
individual case, based on the latest Government guidance. 
 
The requirement for remedial works at this time will be carefully considered and 
steps will be taken wherever possible to isolate or contain rather than remedy 
hazardous conditions, for example through the use of Prohibition Order to cover part 
of property instead of Emergency Remedial Action. 
 
In cases of extremely hazardous conditions, alternative accommodation might be 
considered as an alternative to Emergency Remedial Action. 
 
   

Support for Tenants and Landlords 

 

Where resources allow, for lower-risk hazards, advice and support will be offered to 

the tenant and the landlord. 

 

In cases where a legal notice has already been served under the Housing Act 2004 

and the landlord is having difficulties in completing the works at this time, if the notice 

provides for this, consideration will be given to suspension of the notice for a period. 

 

 

 

 




